
PUBLIC NOTICE 
Federal Fiscal Year 2020 to 2022 Proposed Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) Goal 
 
Notice is hereby given that the City of Rock Hill has established their (FFY) 2020 to (FFY) 2022 
Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) program goal for the Federal Transit Administration 
(FTA) assisted contracting opportunities. In conformance with implementing regulation 49 CFR 
Parts 23 and 26, as amended, the City of Rock Hill has developed the goal based on federal 
regulations of the United States Department of Transportation (USDOT) for DBE participation 
in the City’s FTA contract activities for goods and services that the City needs for the years 
mentioned.  
 
The City of Rock Hill hereby announces its Fiscal Years 2020, 2021 and 2022 goal of 14% for 
DBE participation on contracts assisted by the Federal Transit Administration (FTA). For more 
information about the DBE goal setting process and the DBE Goal, contact Mrs. Tracy Smith, 
DBE Liaison Officer, City of Rock Hill at (803) 329-5551 or email at 
tracy.smith@cityofrockhill.com; or contact Ms. Dee Foster, Regional Civil Rights Officer, 
Federal Transit Administration (FTA), Office of Civil Rights, Region IV by phone at (404) 865-
5633, by e-mail at Doretha.Foster@dot.gov, by mail at 230 Peachtree Street, NW, Suite 800, 
Atlanta, GA 30303, or by fax at (404) 865-5605.  


